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The President had 
moments to smile. 
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Washington 

The voice quavered at 
times and the tension 
blazed in his face through-
out. 

But the President kept his 
Watergate defense perime-
ters intact during the 50-
minute performance at San 
Clemente yesterday that ,can 
be called nothing less than a 
full-scale confrontation. 

Ordinarily the announce- 
ment of William. P. Rogers' 
replacement by Henry Kis-
singer as secretary of state 
would have been golden 
grist for the Washington 
news mills, worthy enough a 
subject to dominate a presi- 
dential press conference. 

This was n o ordinary 
time, however, a n d the 
pent-up tide of Watergate 
questions came bursting 
through the sluices as soon 
as President Nixon finished 
his prepared announcement. 
The Kissinger appointment 
might just as well have been 
a local `postmastership •for 
all the attention it was ac-
corded. 

It provoked not a single 
question. 

DELUGE 
Instead the President was 

faced again by the Water-
gate demon, which has be-
come a far greater affliction 
since ,he last met the press 
several months ago. He was 
being bombarded, he said, 
"12 to 15 minutes a night rn 
each of the three major net-
works" with Watergate. 

And so he summonedlup 
yesterdaY7all 'the old craft 
and artifices that had been 
forged in his earlier crises 
to do battle with the clamor-
ing journalists. 

There are large numbers 
of Americans who would 
prefer that he resign — who 
didn't accept the mandate of 
1972, the President said with 
a show of sorrowful toler-
ance. "After all," he ac-
knowledged, "I know that 
most of the members of the 
press corps were not enthu-
siastic." 

LINE 
He sought to draw a divid7  

„frig line between the' sordid 
disclosures of the Watergate 
scandal, which he deplores,  

and "the; business of thepeo-
ple," which he wants to get 
on with. 

But sonle politicians,, some 
members of the press and 
television are deflecting him 
from doing his job by ex-
ploiting Watergate. They are 
people, he said, who didn't 
accept his 1972 mandate, 
who don't want a stro er 
America, who don't want he 
burdensome federal b u-
reaucracy trimmed h k, 
who don't want more p er 
returned to the poeple. 

"I impute no im 
motives to them," the t. esi-
dent conceded. "I thi they 
would prefer that I fl. On 
the other hand, I'M riot 
going to fail." 

CONTROL 
At the outset, in laying out 

his case, the P shied was 
visibly uneasy, s fir9 puf-

fy, his words stamen 

But he seemed to gain 
confidence and take com-
mand as it went along. The 

Nixon was curly 
,'trying to play down theTZie-
-gler incident as an aberra-
tional outburst on his part. 

Throughout the perform-
ance the President stuck to 
his earlier defense line: His 
trusted aides had not let him 
in on the truth until too late. 
As soon as he found out, he 
acted. 

Yet at one point, when he 
was asked how much per-
sonal blame he accepts for 
the climate at the White 
House that brought on the 
Watergats, scandal, Mr. Nix-
on answered with anger: "I 
accept it all." 

It was, by any standard, 
an extraordinary meeting,:• 
between press and Presi-
dent. 

At one point he engaged 
Dan. Rather of CBS in a sar-
castic contretemps. Rather 
said he was posing a ques-
tion "with due respect for 
your office. . ." 

The President intexrupt-
ed: "That would be unusu-
al." There was laughter but 
also a grim undertone to 
the exchange. The CBS coth-
mentator is regaided within 
the White House family as 
unfriendly. 

It was apparent that Mr. 
Nixon's view of his relation-
ship with the press remains 
unaltered from his gloomy 
and premature farewell ap-
pearance in the 1962 Califor-
nia gubernatorial campaign. 

"Frankly, if I had always 
followed what the press pre-
dicted or what the polls pre-
dicted, I would never have• 
been elected President,-  he , 
said. 

turtiiwpoir4 seemed to be 
the burst of laugper he got 
when he referred to his 
now-famous shoving of press 
secretary Ronald44,.. Ziegler 
in New Orleans on Monday, 
an incident that immediate-
ly gave rise to speculation 
about Mr. Nixon's emotional 
state. 

If his old law parttImand 
confidante, John Mit9411, 
had told him the truth out 
Watergate, the  Pre nt 
qUipped, "I 'would c ve 
blOwn my stack, just 	I 
did at Ziegler the Other 
day." 
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The President gestured to illustrate one answer at the press conference 


